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President Rotary International: Gordon R. McInally 

District 9820 Governor: Linda Humphries 
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Past President: Ian Dunkley 

Club Secretary: Paula Sindrey 

Assistant Secretary: Peter McCormick 

Club Treasurer: Jeff Wilson 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Graeme McGown 

Rotary Foundation: Bruce Hurley 

Program Coordinator: Steven Goodluck 

Member Liaison: Lesley Mackenzie 

Youth Services: Lucas Drew 
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MEETINGS: 

 

Central Hotel 

231 The Esplanade 

Lakes Entrance 

Club meetings at 

5:30PM 2nd & 4th 

Wednesday 

Each month 

Contacts:   

Meeting attendance: Lesley Mackenzie 0419 871197 

Enquiries: Sandy Yeats 0417 052 896 

If you are attending a meeting, you must advise Lesley 

in advance in order to allow seating arrangements. 

 

Postal : PO Box 260 Lakes Entrance, Victoria 3909 

Email: info@lakesentrancerotary.org.au 

Website: lakesentrancerotary.org.au 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

Didn’t the Matildas do well this week beating the European 

Championship team from Denmark as did the Navy Blues in a real 

thriller against the Saints. Not only that but Scotland beat France in the 

Rugby union game at Murrayfield, I’m sure  our RI President Gordon 

McInalley would be happy about that. Next week Irene and I head off 

to France and the UK to catch up with the rellies and attend a Reunion 

of my shipmates from the British India Steam Navigation Company which I left in 1972. Past 

Presidents Peter and Ian have very kindly offered/ volunteered to stand in for me for the 

four formal meetings scheduled whilst we are away. 

On the 2nd of August 12 members and partners attended a social dinner at Nicks 

Restaurant.  A very enjoyable  evening with good food and plenty of craic to be sure. 

Tonight we had a succesful meeting and barbeque at the Lake Tyers  Beach Fishing Club. 

We were able to secure this venue at short notice when the Central Hotel  realised that they 

had a double booking. It was a very pleasant evening with lots of fine food. Sergeant 

Graeme did an excellent job with happy fines and heads and tails . Joy’s chocolate cake 

with raspberrries and cream was very popular, thank you Joy and also to those members 

who helped to clean up afterwards.Thanks also for all  your kind wishes for our “long 

service leave”  trip.( I first joined Rotary 30 years ago with the Fern Tree Gully Club.) 

We will miss your friendship and camaraderie but in the words of Arnold “I’LL BE BACK” 

Cheers. Sandy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Sandy’s snippets 

Bon Voyage Sandy & Irene 

Off to Europe for a well-earned 

break and back with lots of 

stories to tell – travel safe and 

see you both back in October. 



 
 
 

Our next meeting is on 23 August at the Central Hotel. 

We host Carl Turney, an American in his youth, has more recently 

moved to Australia and, in his own words, “will spend the rest of 

his life here.” 

Carl has worked in many positions in his varied career as a 

serviceman, in hospital care, and later in a number of roles in the 

corporate world. 

We look forward to hearing from Carl on his subject – ‘Our standard of living: How's 

Australia doing?’ 

 

 

Lots of activities in our program, all of which are shown later in the Bulletin.  Some 

very special events are highlighted: 

• 27 September – Our Footy Night at the Wyanga Park Winery – don’t forget to 

wear your favourite colours.  

• 25 October – Our Club’s AGM at the Central Hotel – to consider our new draft 

Constitution. 

• 6 November (Monday) – Melbourne Cup Eve at the Belle Vue – we need lots 

of items for silent auctions. 

• 22 November – A visit from District Governor, Linda Humphries – a chance to 

hear of future plans for the wider Rotary.  

• 13 December – Our Club’s Christmas Party at the Wyanga Park Winery – a 

favourite time for the Club. 

• 10 February (Saturday) – Buchan Cup Day at Canni Creek – as always, we will 

again support this annual event. 

• 26 June – Club Changeover at the Central Hotel – to start a new Rotary year. 

 

 

• We are liaising with District to arrange a briefing to all Club members on recent 

changes to ‘Working With Children’ rules and legislation. 

• We are ‘on the list’ to manage a Bunnings Sausage Sizzle – date TBA. 

Our Next Meeting 

What’s On for Lakes 

Rotary 

Plus, Plus, Plus 

Rotary 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our Wonderful Members 



 
 
 

 

Recently we invited the Presidents of the Clubs in our Cluster, to a meeting to talk 

about joint activities. 

We agreed it would be great to have a Cluster Christmas function again this year.  We 

are now looking to identify a venue to house the event. 

In addition, we discussed the prospect of a joint Cluster-wide function to raise funds 

for great Rotary projects. 

We will talk further as progress in made. 

We also discussed the prospect of Cluster-wide support for some projects already 

underway: 

• We will look to expand interest in our Timor Leste program by presenting to 

other Clubs in Bairnsdale.  Our most recent briefing from Timor Leste includes 

confirmation of completed works achieved by the support of Australian Rotary 

Clubs.  In the east, 62 Galvanized 5,500 Litre Water Tanks have now been 

installed and 7 three cubicle School Toilets have now been constructed.  

 

 

 

 

 

• A Sunrise request to donate to funds for a young lady to travel to US, to 

undertake further University studies on ways to improve basic healthcare 

treatment and prevent illness and disease.  Sunrise is seeking funds under the 

Rotary Global Scholarship scheme.  Our Club funds are scarce at this time of 

year and further consideration may follow later.  In the meantime, a donation 

of $200 has been approved by our Board. 

• A Sunrise request in support of a conference of Rural and Regional Community 

Health authorities, including GLCH.  The conference in October, is aimed at 

initiatives to improve Government support for health services in areas beyond 

the Melbourne metropolitan area.  Again, our available funds are limited at 

this time of year.  The Board has approved a donation of $200.  

What’s On in the Cluster 



 
 
 

 

 

Attached are details of a charity golf day being hosted by the Rotary Club of 

Bairnsdale and the Inner Wheel Club of Bairnsdale. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

for the sports lovers 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Can all members ensure that they contact Lesley – 0419 871 197 – by lunchtime on the Monday 

before a scheduled meeting. The Club needs to know if you are attending, or not, so that relevant 

catering, seating, reservations, etc can be made at the venue. 

 

A full program (below) has been prepared for the remainder of 2023 / 2024.  

Some items in later dates may be subject to change.  

Lakes 

Entrance RC 

2nd and 4th 

Wednesdays 

of the month 

5.30PM 

for 6:00 

PM 

Central Hotel  

Lakes Entrance 

Bairnsdale 

RC 

Tuesday 6PM for 

6:15PM 

Bairnsdale Club Nicholson 

St Bairnsdale 

Mitchell 

River RC 

Monday 5:45PM 

for 

6:15PM 

Bairnsdale Club Nicholson 

St Bairnsdale 

Orbost RC 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays of 

the month 

6PM for 

6:30PM 

Orbost Club Gladstone St 

Orbost 

Bairnsdale 

Sunrise RC 

Wednesday 

except first 

Wednesday of 

month which is a 

social meeting 

6:45AM 

for 7AM 

Bairnsdale International 

Main St Bairnsdale 

EClub of 

Latitude 38 

2nd, 3rd & 4th 

Monday nights 

7:30PM Via Zoom at 

www.eclublatitude38.org.au  

Date/Time Venue Event 

Wed 23rd August 23 
5.30 pm for 6.00pm 

Central Hotel 
Partners & Guests   

Guest Speaker Carl Turney  

"Our standard of living: How's 

Australia doing?" 

Friday 1st September 
6.00pm 

The Barn Kalimna 
Partners & Guests   

OP Social Meeting 
($30 Roast and Dessert) 

Wed 13th September 
4.30pm -5.30pm 

Central Hotel  Board Meeting  
 Ian Dunkley acting President 

Wed 13th September 
5.30pm for 6.00pm 

Central Hotel Paula Sindrey  “Behind the badge” 
 

Wed 27th September. 
6.00pm 

Wyanga Park Winery Our ” Footy Night” 

Wed 4th October  
6.00pm 

Swan Reach Hotel Social Dinner  

   

Cluster Club Meetings 

 

Our Club Program 

http://www.eclublatitude38.org.au/


 
 
 

 

  



 
 
 

Our Club acknowledges the generous support which continues to be offered by 

our ten major sponsors. Their support is crucial to the continued viability of our 

Club and, as such, they form an important part of our life in Lakes Entrance.  For 

these reasons our members support these sponsors and encourage others to do 

the same. 

 

 

 

 

 


